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Wesselhöft Legislation to Remember 
Fallen Native American Hero Advances
OKLAHOMA CITY – Legislation to name a stretch of highway in Oklahoma City after a fallen military hero headed to the governor’s desk this week thanks to state Rep. Paul Wesselhöft.

House Bill 1006, by Wesselhöft, would designate the portion of Interstate 40 between the junction of I-35 and I-40 and Eastern Avenue as the “Billy B. Walkabout Memorial Highway”.

Walkabout, a native Cherokee from Oklahoma, served as Sergeant in the U.S. Army Company F, 58th Infantry Regiment, 101st Airborne Division.  
During his military career, he received the Distinguished Service Cross, Purple Heart, five Silver Stars and five Bronze Stars. According to U.S. Department of Defense reports, he was believed to be the most decorated Native American soldier of the Vietnam War.

“This is a way to honor a fallen hero who served his country with great honor-fighting for our freedoms during the Vietnam War,” said Wesselhöft, R-Moore. “I hope this small gesture will help his memory and legacy live on.” 

Wesselhöft said the section of highway named for Walkabout would run in front of the American Indian Cultural Center and Museum, which will open up sometime in the next year.
“The highway will also serve as a reminder to all that there still are many other Americans overseas fighting for our freedoms—as well as the veterans who have lost their lives and that we must continue to remember their efforts and thank them for all their heroic actions,” said Wesselhöft.  
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